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May 4, 2007
Senator Martin Looney
Legislative Office Building
Room 3300
Hartford, CT 06106-1591            
Re:  Legislation to Equalize Tax Treatment of 529 College Saving Plans
Dear Senator Looney:        
The College Savings Foundation (“CSF”), a not-for-profit organization with the mission of helping American families achieve their education savings goals by working with public policy makers, media representatives and financial services industry executives in support of education savings programs, encourages you to move legislation that would equalize the state tax treatment of all 529 college savings plans.  Current Connecticut state law provides favorable treatment only for contributions made to a single plan, the Connecticut 529 plan.  The legislature currently is considering two proposals (Senate Bills 125 and 1034) relating to the tax treatment of 529 plans.  CSF supports Senate Bill 1034 sponsored by Banks Committee Chair Senator Bob Duff, because it would provide the same favorable tax treatment regardless of the 529 plan in which a Connecticut resident invests. We encourage you to take action to move this legislation forward.   

As you know, it is now more important than ever to encourage savings for college.  According to the College Board, for the 2006-2007 academic year the average annual total cost of attending a 4-year public and a 4-year private college or university increased 5.6% to $12,796 and 5.7% to $30,367 respectively.  Assuming such costs increase by 5% a year, the projected cost of college in 15 years will be more than $110,000 for a 4-year public college and more than $270,000 for a 4-year private college. 

Many financial experts consider 529 college savings plans as one of the best ways for families to save for college.  A 529 plan is a state-sponsored college savings plan that helps families save for future higher education costs.  A major benefit of these plans to Connecticut residents is the federal tax treatment.  Under federal tax rules for 529 plans, an individual's contributions to a 529 plan grow tax-free and are free from tax upon withdrawal when used to pay for a beneficiary’s qualified higher education expenses.  
CSF supports legislation that provides equal state tax treatment regardless of the 529 plan in which a Connecticut resident invests.  CSF believes that Americans will reap the full benefits of choice and marketplace competition only through full tax parity.  The attractive federal tax characteristics of 529 plans combined with the state tax deduction for Connecticut residents who contribute to any qualified 529 plan will result in broader use of 529 plans and an overall increase in education savings.  This increased savings will lead to more residents being able to afford college.
Please feel free to contact me through our national headquarters office in Washington, DC at (202) 223-2631 if you need additional information.
Sincerely,
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David Pearlman
Chair 
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